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September 19, 2023 

 Emergency Procurement of Fire and Rescue Ambulance 

From Ralph Sartain Fire Chief 

Contact Ralph.sartain@ashland.or.us  

Item Type Requested by Council  ☐     Update ☐      Request for Direction ☐      Presentation ☐ 

SUMMARY 
In the adopted budget we were authorized to purchase two ambulances. The single role has gone into service 
and the ambulance we had hoped would be able to work while we were waiting for full processing is already 
suffering mechanical issues including breaking down while responding to a call.  Fire and Rescue searched for 
and located an ambulance under construction that can be delivered to us in under 90 days verses having to 
wait 18 months.  Due to the urgent need to replace an aging ambulance, staff has used the Emergency 
Procurement process to secure the availability of a replacement ambulance.  We have secured the ambulance 
and now need to have approval from Council to spend the money already appropriated in the 2023-2025 BN 
Budget.  

POLICIES, PLANS & GOALS SUPPORTED 
Implementation of single role ambulance service. 

BACKGROUND AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
None 

FISCAL IMPACTS 
Budgeted $213,209 for ambulance replacement. 

DISCUSSION QUESTIONS 
None 

SUGGESTED NEXT STEPS 
I move to sign the contract for the procurement of the budgeted ambulance from Braun NW Inc, Chehalis WA..  

REFERENCES & ATTACHMENTS 
Form 13 Emergency Procurement 
Purchase Order 20240105 
Form 3 
Braun Demonstrator Proposal 
Misc Emails for purchase 












































